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Minutes of the March 9, 2016 St. Louis Police Veterans’ Association 

The 449th meeting of the St. Louis Police Veterans was called to order at 11:33.  President George 

Ratermann led the membership in the Pledge of Allegiance.  Chris Zarbo read the prayer.  

All officers present except Trustee Tony Pona. 

President Ratermann stated we received new applications for membership from Mark Rodebaugh, Ray 

Menard  and Michael Hogan.  Motion was made by Herman Ubben, seconded by Dick Buehler to 

approve the applications.  Motion passed on a voice vote. 

President Ratermann made the following announcement:   Hartford Insurance had stated reprocessing 

the Over 65 Insurance claims as of Feb. 23.  All claims should be paid by March 1. 

Ultimate Defense located in St. Charles County is doing certification for concealed carried. 

Member Steve Harmon then spoke on his campaign for Circuit Attorney for the City of St. Louis. 

Secretary’s Report:  Motion was made by Herman Ubben, seconded by Merle McCain to accept the 

minutes as printed.  Motion passed on a voice vote. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Terry Shoemaker then gave his monthly treasurer’s report.  Motion was made by 

Wil Grove, seconded by Ralph Harper to accept the report.  Motion passed on a voice vote. 

President Ratermann stated the following members had passed away; Tom Epperson, Ray Follis, and 

Bob Shoemaker.  Non-member Bob Bonzon also passed away.  Larry Frie had surgery on Monday. 

New Business:  President Ratermann said he and Chris Zarbo had met with Larry Keaton to plan the 

menu for upcoming meetings.  The menu has been planned for the next six months. 

A motion was made by Wil Grove, seconded by Jim Wurm to endorse Steve Harmon for Circuit Attorney 

for the City of St. Louis.  Motion passed on a voice vote 

Frank Stubits said there were 83 members in attendance.  Ten prizes were awarded including two 

challenge coins donated by Kevin Mueller. 

A motion was made by John Vogan, seconded by Charlie Steele to adjourn.  Motion passed on a voice 

vote.  The meeting adjourned at 11:55. 
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